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Monday-Friday, December 3 to 11 

Tuesday, December 4 

Saturday, December 8 

Monday, December 10 

 

 

Tuesday, December 11 

 

Wednesday, December 12 

Thursday, December 13 

 

Monday, December 17 

Tuesday, December 18 

 

Wednesday—Friday, December 19, 20, 21 

Monday-Friday, December 24 - January 4 

Monday, January 7  

 

 

 

 

End of Course Exam Retakes and Make-Ups, Regular Bell Schedule 

AFS Christmas Social 6:30 P.M. Cafeteria  

ACT @ 8:00 A.M. 

CCP Parent/Student Meeting 7:00 P.M. BMHS Auditorium 

Performing Arts Boosters Meeting 7:00 P.M. Choir Room 

Athletic Boosters Meeting 7:00 P.M. Titans Room  

OML after school in Math Classrooms 

Winter Orchestra Concert 7:00 P.M. BMHS Auditorium 

PRIDE “Celebration of Faith and Culture” 2:30 BMHS Media Center   

Winter Band Concert 7:00 P.M. BMHS Auditorium 

Orchestra Boosters Meeting  6:00 P.M. Cafeteria 

LINK Freshmen/Sophomore “Cookie Cram” 2:30 Cafeteria 

Winter Choir Concert 7:00 P.M. BMHS Auditorium 

PTSA Meeting  CANCELLED 

Semester Finals, See  Finals Schedule, Page 11, Modified Bell Sched. 

Winter Break, No School Staff or Students 

School Resumes 

 

 

December 2018  Newsletter 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

165 E. Bagley Road • Berea, Ohio 44017  

216-898-8900 

berea.k12.oh.us 

      COMING EVENTS 

 

Ohio Department of Education (ODE) End-of-Course (EOC) Test Retakes: Please note that during the first 

two weeks of December, 2018, select students, in grades 10-12, will be participating in mandated Ohio De-

partment of Education End-of-Course Test Retakes.  Participating in the Testing Retakes will be those stu-

dents, enrolled in past English/Language Arts 1 & 2, Algebra 1, Geometry, Biology, American Government or 

American History classes, who may still need to earn the prerequisite ODE graduation points (total of 18 

minimum), accumulated via each of these EOC Tests. Those select students and their parents were sent no-

tices home in the US Mail and also received copies of those notices in school.  If you should have any ques-

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

http://www.berea.k12.oh.us


 FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 ions, you are welcomed to check your students’ Infinite Campus online portal and/or contact our School 

Counseling Office at 216-898-8900. Students and Parents please note:  The format of testing will be online 

(not paper/pencil).  You may bring your own ear buds to listen to the test audio.  Cell phones must be col-

lected and turned-off.  ODE testing resources: http://oh.portal.airast.org/users/students-and-families.stml. 

 

Student & Staff PBIS Recognitions: 

 From a proud & gracious BMHS Staff Member: “Mr. Griffin, from Parker Hannifin and our JA Volunteer, 

has once again set up a fantastic opportunity for our students to participate in a Job Shadow Program at 

Parker Hannifin.”  (Mr. Patrick Murphy)  We are grateful for Mr. Griffin’s, as well as Parker Hannifin’s 

continued dedication towards providing authentic, real-world learning experiences for our students!   

 From a gracious BMHS Colleague: “Thank you to everyone for the cards, kind words, emails and gift 

from Sunshine (Committee) sent on the recent passing of my mother.  As I helped to care for her over 

the past few months which required my absence, I appreciate fellow staff members subbing for my clas-

ses, as well. Thank you your kindness and thoughtfulness. It is greatly appreciated.” 

 From a thankful recent Graduate: “Hello Ms. Papa (Papakonstantinou), I am Shubham Dave, and I was 

a senior at Berea Midpark High School last year. I attended your British Literature, and College Composi-

tion classes, and they have helped me a lot! I am majoring in Computer En-

gineering at Cleveland State University, and all the reading and writing skills 

that I learned last year are helping me, not only in my English classes, but 

my other classes as well. Thank you so much for all the help! I just wanted 

to keep you updated with what I am doing.  Thanks!” 

 From an appreciative BMHS Education-Partner: “Thank you for making it 

possible for BMHS to welcome multiple AFS international exchange stu-

dents into your student body during the 2018-19 academic year.  Intercul-

tural exchange programs introduce people to beliefs, customs, and per-

spectives that are different from their own, which, in turn, helps to create better communities across our 

country and throughout the world.” (Mr. Jorge Castro, President AFS-USA) 

 

STUDENTS WHO WANT TO USE THE LIBRARY/MEDIA CENTER DURING STUDY HALLS: 

Any student who wants to use the Library/Media Center during their study halls, must sign up FIRST following the directions be-

low.  If you do not sign up to use the Library, you will  need to return to your study hall.   Students are 

not permitted to have the study hall monitor simply write a pass to the Library.   The student needs to:  

login to the BCSD webpage, select BMHS High School, then Library tab, select BMHS Study Hall Sign Ups 

on the left menu, sign in to your Google account and the calendar for the week will appear.   Students 

should select the date and period they would like to use the Library.  Find the day of the week and click 

on one of the numbered boxes which represent the period they want and place their name in that box 

that will appear.   Be sure to  SAVE.  If there are no boxes available  when a student wants to come that 

means all of the spots have been filled and the student must  remain in their assigned study hall.   The number of spots available 

for each period varies.   

http://oh.portal.airast.org/users/students-and-families.stml


 

PTSA REFLECTIONS PROGRAM 

Reflections is a national art program sponsored by the National 

PTA and BMHS PTSA.  Entries may include dance, film, literature, 

music, photography, and visual arts.   All entries are due 

by December 4, 2018, to the PTSA mailbox in the Main Office 

along with a fully completed student entry form submitted with 

each entry.  If it is not, the entry will be disqualified.  Entry forms 

and official rules of the Reflections Program can be picked up in 

the Activities Office.  If you have any questions, contact Becky 

Conroy at conroybecky@yahoo.com 

Tuesday, November 6th 

Election Day 

No School—Students 

Work Day—All Staff 

COLLEGE CREDIT PLUS (CCP) PARENT/STUDENT 

MEETING 

The CCP meeting will be held on Monday, December 

10th, at 7:00 P.M. in the BMHS Auditorium.  This 

meeting is for any student interested in earning college 

credit while in high school for the 2019-2020 school 

year.  Attendance at this meeting is EXPECTED by the 

Ohio Department of Education for any interested  stu-

dents and parents.   

WINTER BREAK 

No School for Staff or Students 

Monday, December 24 through 

Friday, January 4 

School Resumes Monday,  

January 7, 2019 

LINK LEADERS “COOKIE CRAM” TO HELP FRESHMEN 

AND SOPHOMORES STUDY FOR SEMESTER EXAMS  

Semester Exams will be here before you know it and 

to help prepare, the LINK Leaders will be hosting an 

after school “Cookie Cram” for all Freshmen and 

Sophomores on Monday, December 17, from 2:30 to 

3:30 in the BMHS Cafeteria.  The LINK Leaders will be 

there to help tutor, go over the core class content, 

provide study tips and answer any general questions 

students may have about semester finals.   Teachers 

will also be available as an additional resource for all 

students to ask questions and gain additional help in  

preparing for finals.  LINK looks 

forward to the event and hope 

all Freshmen and  Sophomores 

take advantage of this study 

session to help them be suc-

cessful on their semester ex-

ams AND have a cookie or two 

while you study! 



FROM THE SUPERINTENDANT, MIKE SHEPPARD 

Winter weather has arrived early this year. New for the 2018-19 school year is the addition of a 2-hour delay. Information re-
garding this new procedure was included in the 2018-19 District Information Guide. This information guide was available at the 
start of the school year during our open houses and orientations. 2-hour delay information is also included below. 

Our district administration, faculty, and staff understand that our decision to delay, open, or close schools during inclement 
weather has a big effect on families. We also understand that our students are better served – both academically and socially – 
by being in school. However, our top priority is the safety of our students. 

HOW DO WE MAKE OUR DECISION? 
Please understand that we make the decision to  delay, keep open, or close the schools in bad weather based on a careful analy-
sis of all relevant factors, such as: 

Information on road conditions from transportation staff and from local law enforcement and road crews. We must give careful 
consideration to the most dangerous roads in the district; they can be treacherous even if your street looks clear; 

 Amount of snow and ice accumulated; 

 Whether or not the precipitation will continue throughout the day; 

 Temperature and wind chills at or below -15F; 

 Weather predictions (including those from a weather alert service); 

 Storm timing; 

 Building conditions (such as whether they have electricity and heat); 

 Parking lot conditions. 

TWO-HOUR DELAY - NEW FOR 2018-19 
The use of a two-hour delayed school opening may be utilized when the additional two (2) hours would allow for inclement 
weather to rise to an acceptable level. With the option of the two-hour delay, we will more likely be able to have school and 
avoid using as many calamity days.  

A major part of a two-hour delay school opening involves the transportation of students to schools. Under a two-hour delay 
schedule, all schools will begin the day two (2) hours later than the regular starting time. The school day will end at the usual 
time. Students receiving school bus transportation should go to their normal bus stop location two (2) hours later than their reg-
ular pick-up time. 

As with school closings, the two-hour delay to the start of the school day will be announced through the local media and our 
telephone message system to parents. If for any reason the two-hour delay is not sufficient to ensure safe travel, the District will 
close for the entire day. If this is the case, a second call will be made via our telephone messaging service. 

WHO MAKES THE DECISION? 
As Superintendent of Schools, I am ultimately responsible for the final decision based on the above factors and recommenda-
tions from the Assistant Superintendent in charge of buildings and grounds. 

WHEN IS THE DECISION MADE? 
We strive to make the decision to close by 5:30 a.m. or earlier so we can notify our parents via our automated calling system and 
then the radio and TV stations. Keep in mind that unusual weather conditions may force us to make the decision after this time. 
In any case, we will notify parents via the automated calling system as the first alert. 

WILL WE CLOSE SCHOOL IF CONDITIONS WORSEN? 
Even if the weather conditions worsen, we cannot reverse our decision in the morning without endangering students. Once we 
make the decision to open the schools, many parents rely on it and leave for work. If we then send students right back home, 
many will return to unsupervised bus stops and empty houses. If conditions get worse during the school day, we may need to 
have an early dismissal and will give as much notice as possible to parents. Although we do our absolute best in this process, I 
know that often no perfect decision exists. If you do not feel that it is safe for your child to get to school, use your best judgment 
whether or not he or she should attend. If you choose to keep your child at home, his/her absence will be counted as an excused 
absence. Also, please discourage teenagers from driving in bad conditions and offer them alternatives as weather conditions 
worsen. 

HOW IS THE PUBLIC NOTIFIED? 
As soon as we make the decision to close schools, we will send an automated message via the designated telephone numbers 
that parents have given us. It is important for families to have correct contact information in their students’ Infinite Campus ac-
counts. This will allow the District’s automated messaging system to quickly reach you, via phone, email, and text, with school 
closing information. This will be the quickest and easiest way to learn about school closings. In addition, the Berea City Schools 
will post the closing on the website www.berea.k12.oh.us.  
 
For those who use social media, you can follow the district on Twitter @BereaCSD or Facebook/BereaCSD, as we will also post 
it there. Tune to TV channels ABC, CBS, NBC, WUAB, and/or FOX for up-to-date information on school closings. Do not call the 
school or bus garage unless it is an emergency. 

Thank you, 
Mike Sheppard 
Superintendent 
  

. 

SEE BMHS TWO HOUR DELAY BELL SCHEDULE 

ON NEXT PAGE ALONG WITH MORE INFOR-

MATION ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE 

https://www.berea.k12.oh.us/cms/lib/OH01000054/Centricity/Domain/74/Information%20Guide%2018-19.pdfH:/My%20Documents/$RECYCLE.BIN


BMHS TWO HOUR DELAYED START BELL SCHEDULE is shown below and will be implemented any day 

Berea-Midpark High School is placed on a two hour delayed start.  All classes will run along with each 

lunch period following the schedule below.  No breakfast will be served on two hour delayed start 

days.  Morning buses will run on a two hour delayed start with dismissal buses as regularly scheduled 

at 2:20. 





STUDENT PARKING REGULATIONS 
 

With our increased enrollment and the challenges posed by our construction, we 
are grateful for the patience and cooperation that our students, parents, and 
staff have demonstrated during the busy times of arrival and dismissal. In order 
to best assure safe and effective student drop-off and pick-up, we ask that you 
comply with each of these expectations: 

 Only students with valid parking tags, for either BMHS or Roehm Athletic  
Complex, may park in the designated spaces of their assigned lots.  Cars with-
out valid parking tags are subject to being towed unannounced. 

 Student pedestrian crossing of streets is permitted only in the the designated 
cross-walk areas. 

 Buses only are permitted in the designated “flag pole” lot area directly in 
front of the building, during student arrival and dismissal times. 

 Drop-off & pick-up of students is permitted only in the designated school 
parking lot area – not on the streets of Bagley, Eastland, or Maple. 

 Vehicles which are entering & exiting the lot may do so only through the des-
ignated areas and following the indicated traffic flow. 

If you should have any questions or concerns, you are welcomed to contact our Main Office 216-898-8900. 

Thank you for your continued cooperation! 

 

      

The English Department welcomes Carlitha Robinson to our crew.  Carlitha is teaching English 1 Honors, 
English 1, and English 2 this year.  We are excited to have her aboard! It is also exciting to welcome Jessica 
Zavrello and Tamara Washio back from the former MHJH.  We are looking forward to many years together 
as a department. The Shakespeare Competition will be returning this year under the direction of Rebecca 
Papakonstantinou and will take place in January.  Students are already busy practicing for the event after 
school. Speech and Debate is in full-swing under the direction of Ryan Peoples and Kathleen Bartlett. Stu-
dents are using their knowledge of language and rhetoric learned in ELA classes to shine in the realm of 
forensics.    A special thank you to Rebecca Papakonstantinou for arranging our experience with Great 
Lakes Theater again this year. This residency program allows our students a unique opportunity to see 
works of literature brought to life on stage. Great Lakes Theater will also hold their summer theater camps at 
BMHS in the summer of 2019.   

DEPARTMENT HIGHLIGHTS:  ENGLISH DEPARTMENT 

PTSA 

Please consider joining PTSA to help a little or a lot. Every 
membership counts and helps us achieve our goals for the 
year. You can join online too! https://my.cheddarup.com/c/
berea-midpark-high-school-ptsa   

Please note the December meeting has been cancelled.  
Mark your calendar for January 15, 2019 at 7 P.M. in the school library for the next 
PTSA meeting of the year. 



 FROM THE CLINIC:  HANDWASHING 

Did you know hand washing is the single best way to help prevent the spread of germs?  Not only does hand 
washing remove visible dirt from your hands, but it also reduces the number of harmful microorganisms 
(germs).  You should wash your hands when: 

 visually dirty 

 after bathroom use 

 before eating 

 after playing outside 

 after blowing your nose 

 after coughing 

 

  Hand washing doesn't mean just passing your hands under the facet.  Follow the following directions to 
wash your hands properly and decrease your chances for getting sick! 

 Wet your hands with water 

 Add soap 

 Scrub your hands for 20 seconds or sing "Happy Birthday" twice 

 Rinse your hands thoroughly 

 Dry your hands with a paper towel 

 Use the paper towel to shut off the faucet 

 

  When soap and water is not available you can use an alcohol based hand cleaner to help.  But, al-
ways remember soap and water is your best way to wash away the germs! 

 BMHS YEARBOOKS FOR 2019 

Make sure to order your 2019 yearbook 
NOW!  It is at its lowest price.    Click here to 
order:  DIRECT LINK TO ORDER or obtain a mail-
in order form in the Main Office, Activities 
Office or Room 155. 

 Senior parents you may purchase an ad in the 
2019 yearbook by clicking on this link:  SENIOR 
AD 

BMHS HOLIDAY MUSIC CONCERTS   

All concerts are in the BMHS Auditorium and 
begin at 7:00 P.M.  Join them for an evening of  

holiday music as follows: 

Orchestra Concert:  Tuesday, December 11th 

Band Concert:  Thursday, December 13th 

Choir Concert:   Tuesday, December 18th 

 

 

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT HOSTS  

“VARSITY COATS FOR NEEDY FOLKS”  

The BMHS Athletic Department is hosting a “Varsity 

Coats for Needy Folks” campaign during the Varsity Boys 

Basketball game on December 14th, during halftime.  

The goal is to collect as many adult sized coats as possi-

ble and throw them onto the court during halftime.  All 

coats will be bagged by 

the Wrestling Team 

after halftime and taken 

to the homeless adults 

within Cuyahoga Coun-

ty.  A coat can provide 

enough warmth to help 

save a homeless per-

son’s life during the long, cold winter days ahead.  Coats 

can be brought to the BMHS Main or Athletic Offices 

anytime between now and December 14th.  Coats may 

also be brought to the game on the night of December 

14th.    If you have any questions, please contact Adam 

Howard, BMHS Athletic Director, at 216-898-8900. 

https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productBrowse/1050407/Berea-Midpark-High-School/2019-Yearbook/2018071404204575371/CATALOG_SHOP/?REF=A06281900
http://www.jostens.com/apps/shop/yrbk_ra_flash.asp?CID=140243&PFID=2018071804523619771
http://www.jostens.com/apps/shop/yrbk_ra_flash.asp?CID=140243&PFID=2018071804523619771


FIRST TWO WEEKS OF DECEMBER  

STUDENT SCHEDULE 

FOR END OF COURSE EXAM RETAKES 

Below is the End of Course Exam Schedule for the retakes and make-ups and the dates on 

which they are scheduled for each day.  Each day, December 3rd to 11th, is a regular bell 

schedule and all classes will be in session.  Students who need to retake a particular exam are expected to arrive 

promptly on those days to their assigned testing rooms to retake their exams.  Only  those students who need to 

retake an End of Course Exam from last year are affected by this schedule.  All other students are to follow their 

normal daily class schedules.    



OML TESTS 

Ohio Math League Tests will be given this 

year after school in the students’ Math class-

room at 2:20.    The remaining dates for OML 

this year are December 11, January 8, Febru-

ary 12, and March 19.  Your student should 

see their Math teacher for details.  

TRAVEL THE WORLD 

The Berea City School District offers trips, which are not connected to specific classes, for BMHS high school 
students.  Middle School students may sign up early for a savings benefit.   

Check out the available trips at : https://sites.google.com/bereaschools.org/bcsd-travel-opportunities/home 

Once you have signed up, the cost of the trip is locked in.  The cost increases $50-$100 every six months so 

the sooner your student signs up, the cheaper the cost. 

If you sign up two years in advance, you get a $200 discount from most of 

the companies (see website).  This makes monthly payments much more 

attainable. There are also a variety of fundraising options available. 

If you need to cancel,  each company has a refund schedule along with 

added insurance options. 

2019:  China, Chaperone is Mrs. Hsu, and Biomedical Europe, Chaperone 

is Mr. Pittman, are still taking travelers.  Deadline is February however, no 

discounts at this point.   

2020:  Peru, Chaperone is Mrs. Pinter, Paris/London/Rome, Chaperone is Mr. Soos, and Sustainable Liv-

ing/Germany, Chaperone is Mr. McElyea, are open for enrollment.  Discount of $200 if enrolled by Decem-

ber 31, 2018.   

2021:  Ecology Galapagos Islands, Chaperone Mrs. Draves and Mr. Blatnica,  S. Germany/Austria/

Switzerland, Chaperone is Mrs. Lyon, and Mexico Service, two years of Spanish is required and the Chap-

erone is Mrs. Martin, are all open for enrollment.  Discounts of are $200 available if enrolled by December 

31, 2019. Help us know if you are planning to travel, by signing up early, and locking in your price!   

Contact dlyon@bereaschools.org or the chaperone as shown, if you have any questions. 

Bon Voyage!  

https://sites.google.com/bereaschools.org/bcsd-travel-opportunities/home


FIRST SEMESTER FINAL EXAM SCHEDULE 

BMHS will conduct First Semester Final Exams on Wednesday, December 19, Thursday, 
December 20, and Friday, December 21st.  Please see the schedule below of the dates 
and times the exams will be administered.  All students are expected to take final exams 
during the times as indicated.  Students who ride the bus will be transported home at 
12:55 on Wednesday and Thursday.  On Friday, students who ride the bus will be trans-
ported home at 11:00.   



SIGN UP for REMIND text messages 

BMHS will now make use of a parent/student text messaging system to directly and promptly notify you 

of important communications and/or emergency like circumstances.  You will receive messages only from 

the REMIND system as communicated by administration.  No others will have access to your phone num-

ber or be able to send group messages.  Please enroll yourself to receive these group text messages.  To 

enroll see the information below.   

 



Do you shop at Giant Eagle?  Then you can sign up to earn cash for our school.  All you need is your 

Giant Eagle Advantage card. 

Sponsored by the Safer Schools Ohio, Ohio Depart-

ment of Public Safety, and the Ohio Department of 
Education, you can anonymously report anything that 

is suspicious or endangering you, your friends, or 
your school. 

 
SPEAK UP SAVE LIVES 

Your eyes and ears could save lives! 
Text or Call 

844-SaferOH 
844-723-3764 

THERE ARE DROP BOXES LOCATED IN THE 

BEREA-MIDPARK HIGH SCHOOL MAIN OF-

FICE IN WHICH TO PLACE YOUR USED 

MARKERS.  THANK YOU! 

https://www.gianteagle.com/Save/Education--Community-Enrichment-/Apples-for-the-Students/
callto:844-723-3764

